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November 30, 2015 

David Bean, Director of Research and Technical Activities 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board 
401 Merritt 7 
Post Office Box 5116 
Norwalk, CT 06856-5116 
Via email: director@gasb.org 

Re: Project No. 24-16ED 

Dear Mr. Bean: 

On behalf of the Florida Government Finance Officers Association 
(FGFOA), we are pleased to respond to the GASB Invitation to Comment 
on the Exposure Draft Project No. 24-16ED related to the Proposed 
Implementation Guide (ED). These comments were prepared based on a 
review by the FGFOA members, its Technical Resources Committee, and 
the Board of Directors. 

We understand that the ED is being exposed for public comment and will be 
considered Category B guidance under the GAAP hierarchy upon adoption, 
per GASB Statement No. 76, The Hierarchy of Generally Accepted 
Accounting Principles for State and Local Governments. 

We concur with the guidance offered in the ED and present the following 
suggestions for your consideration: 

4.23 
Presumably, contributions made subsequent to the measurement date 
related to the prior reporting period will be considered by the actuary when 
determining the net pension liability to be reported in the current reporting 
period. The answer as currently written may be interpreted by a financial 
statement preparer to mean that the actuarially determined net pension 
liability at 20X6 should be reduced by deferred outflows for contributions 
subsequent to the measurement date reported at 20X5. The answer may 
be clarified to state that the change in deferred outflows associated with 
contributions subsequent to the measurement date should be recognized 
as pension expense. 

4.53 
It is not clear if the suggested reclassification should be made using book 
values at the beginning of the reporting period or if the beginning fund 
balance or net position should be restated to report the investments and 
capital assets as they would have been had the appropriate classification 
and treatment been made at inception. 
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4.69 
The question and answer does not address how the amortization of the prepaid insurance should be 
recognized as an expense (see question 4.76). 

4.76 
The question and answer may be more useful if expanded to address whether prepaid insurance should be 
recognized in both the modified accrual and full accrual basis financial statements and if recognition of the 
amortization of the prepaid insurance as interest expenditure/expense in both statements is appropriate. The 
question and answer also neglects treatment of the unamortized balance of the prepaid insurance when the 
associated debt is refunded (see question 4.69). 

We would like to thank the GASB for its efforts in preparing the ED and for the opportunity to respond. Feel 
free to contact me at (407) 836-5719 or barry.skinner@occompt.com 

Sincerely, 

~~~ --
Bar~nner, CPA, CGFO, CPFO 
President 
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